## Churt Recreation Ground Trust

Secretary to the Trust Mrs Dawn Barrow

# Minutes of the meeting of Churt Recreation Ground Trust held on Wednesday 20 October 2021 at 9.15 p.m.

#### Present

Churt: Cllrs David Crossley (chair), Myra Johnson, Dominic Raeside, Lisa Martin, Roger Rowe,

Eunice Burch, Sally Shorthose

Surrey County Council: 0
Waverley Borough Council: 0

Secretary to the Trust: Dawn Barrow

Members of the Public: 0

### RGT 21/76 Chairman's welcome

Cllr Crossley welcomed all to the meeting.

## RGT 21/77 Apologies for absence

Cllrs Petty and Law

## RGT 21/78 Disclosure of Pecuniary and other Interests

None

## RGT 21/79 Minutes of the meeting of 15 September 2021

The Minutes of the meeting of 15 September 2021 were **PROPOSED** by Cllr Burch, **SECONDED** by Cllr Johnson and **AGREED** by all.

## RGT 21/80 Secretary's report

- 1) Anne Scott has hired the pavilion for family Xmas party on Mon 27 December
- 2) All CCTV cameras now fully installed and up and running
- 3) Grasstex has cut back hedge around tennis courts
- 4) Grasstex to infill the worst pothole on Hale House Close
- 5) CADS has hired pavilion for 4 evening rehearsals.
- 6) Litter pick carried out Sun 10 Oct

#### RGT 21/81 Recreation Ground

## RGT 21/81.1 Report from the Recreation Ground Committee (EB)

Pothole in Hale House Close to be repaired in next few weeks. Lawn mowers have now been removed. Loose bolts on playground equipment have been tightened. Grasstex to be asked to replenish bark under aerial runway. George Woods has repainted the yellow lines and disabled sign in the carpark. Holes appearing near bench in playground, need filling in.

### RGT 21/81.2 Matters relating to sports clubs

CCC to be asked to clear away their equipment to designated winter storage locations. Have now paid their user group contribution in full.

Their first team has been relegated which takes the pressure off providing an umpires' room.

RGT 21/82 Financial Matters.

RGT 21/82.1 Payments for authorisation - September 2021

September accounts **Proposed** by Cllr Shorthose, **seconded** by Cllr Burch and **agreed** by all

RGT 21/82.2 Budget update and income report - September 2021 Noted and agreed

# RGT 21/83 Legal position regarding Hale House Close.

Cllr Law has looked into this. There is no documentation showing any obligation on the householders along HHC to contribute towards RGT costs.

The skip has now been removed but as it is our land, the householder should have asked permission, especially as some minor damage has been caused to the edging stones.

## RGT 21/84 Future of the SCOPE bin.

The bin has been there for 3 years and recently has been abused with people dumping bags of clothes etc on the ground despite numerous requests not to. Cllr Crossley proposed we ask SCOPE to remove the bin, seconded by Cllr Rowe, 5 in favour, 2 abstentions. Clerk to contact SCOPE.

#### Other matters:

Jeremy Hunt has taken up the matter of littering with Richard Homewood of WBC. Cllr Rowe will put the old memorial plaque onto the new bench on the Rec.

There being no other business, the meeting of the Churt Recreation Ground Trust closed at 9.45pm.

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++	
Signed by Chairman:	Date

The next meetings of the Churt Parish Council and Recreation Ground Trust will take place in the pavilion on Weds 17 November 2021 at 7.30pm.